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Strategic plan
Analysis helps us provide safe, reliable, innovative services

EARLIER THIS YEAR, Fairfield 
Electric Cooperative completed 
a strategic plan. Your Board of 
Trustees and the cooperative’s 
employees wanted to develop a 
plan to guide us as we work to 
be the best electric provider we 
can be. 

The strategic planning 
process began by holding a meeting of 
our member advisory committee. This 
committee, comprised of cooperative 
members, was tasked with doing a SWOT 
Analysis. The SWOT analysis is done 
to identify the organization’s strengths, 
weaknesses, opportunities and threats. 
We also had a similar meeting with 
some of our commercial and industrial 
members. These meetings were critical 
to beginning the process. The input 
we received was from our members’ 
perspective and not ours.

Key employees and members of the 
Board of Trustees came together to 
work on the plan. We utilized the input 
from the meetings and developed a new 
mission statement. We also developed 
a vision statement. A vision statement 

identifies what an organization would 
like to achieve or become. 

Our new mission statement is to: 
Provide our members quality energy 
services at a fair and reasonable price.

Our new vision statement is: A unified 
team dedicated to enhancing the lives 
of our members with safe, reliable, and 
innovative services.  

Five goals or areas to improve upon 
were identified. They are: Safety and 
Security, Reliable Service, Financial 
Stability, Member Satisfaction, and 
Quality Team. Objectives were made 
for each goal and several action steps 
for each objective. Each action step is 
specific with a date set for completion. 

I want to thank everyone involved in 
the process. This strategic plan is vital to 
our success, and it will keep us focused 
on providing you, our member, with the 
best service possible. We are a unified 
team dedicated to enhancing the lives 
of our members with safe, reliable, and 
innovative services. 

BRUCE G. BACON

Chief Executive Officer 

Small change changes lives
COOPERATIVE MEMBERS HAVE donated more than 
$60,000 to Operation Round Up this year which helps 
local charities and community service organizations. 

This unique program gives members of Fairfield 
Electric Cooperative an opportunity to come together and 
help individual families, local charities and community 
service organizations.

More than two-thirds of Fairfield Cooperative’s membership participate 
and have their bill rounded up to the next dollar through the program. An 
independent trust board administers member donations which average $6 per 
year. 

Since the program began in 1993, more than $2.3 million has been 
contributed, making a positive change in the communities the cooperative 
serves.
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Summer safety
Don’t be too carefree—risky practices can ruin your outdoor fun
BY THOMAS BLACK JR.

VICE PRESIDENT, ENGINEERING AND SAFETY COORDINATOR

WHILE ELECTRICAL 
safety is important 
year-round, 
summer brings 
with it a number 
of activities which 
require special 
attention to avoid 

danger. Keep in mind the following 
tips:

XX When installing an above ground 
pool, avoid placing it near overhead 
power lines. It should be at least 15 
feet away.

XX Avoid placing trampolines near 
overhead power lines, especially in 
places where lines may be easily 
reached.

XX Playground equipment should not 
be constructed near power lines and 
should be at least 15 feet away.

XX Avoid flying kites or remote-
controlled toys such as drones near 
power lines.

XX Do not allow children to play 
around pad mount transformers or 
other electrical boxes in your yard.

XX Never touch a downed power line 

and report it immediately.

XX Do not try to retrieve objects caught 
on power lines.

XX Keep all electrical appliances away 
from pools or other water sources.

XX Avoid touching electrical devices 
when wet such as after swimming.

XX Do not dig near any electric utility 
lines when performing work 
outside. Call 811 prior to digging.

XX Inspect extension cords for signs 
of wear or damage to insulation 
before using them with outdoor 
yard tools.

XX Ensure that outdoor outlets are 
covered when not in use.

XX Give consideration to overhead 
electrical wire clearances when 
creating additions such as a new 
porch.

XX Please contact Fairfield Electric to 
discuss line or meter relocation 
options to maintain proper 
clearances when constructing a 
porch or deck.

XX During storms, if power is out, 
be cautious when leaving your 
property because lines could be 
down, or meter poles could be 
damaged on your property.

XX When cleaning out gutters, avoid 
contact with overhead service lines 
to your house.

Thomas Black Jr., Vice President of Engineering 
and Safety Coordinator, directs the employee 
safety training and safety education program 
for Fairfield Electric Cooperative. He can be 
reached at (800) 628-0336 or by email at 
tblack@fairfield.coop. 

Touchstone Energy 
Scholarships awarded
FAIRFIELD ELECTRIC 
Cooperative recently 
awarded four $1,000 
Touchstone Energy 
Scholarships. The 
recipients are Chadley 
Clayborne, Regan 
Grant, Taylor McCurry 
and Tanadje Price.

The students were 
selected based on their 
scholastic record, extra-
curricular activities 
and community 
involvement.

Chadley Clayborn is 
a graduate of Lugoff-
Elgin High School. He 
will be attending the 
University of South 
Carolina.  

Regan Grant, a 
graduate of Chester 
Senior High School, 
will also be attending 
the University of South 
Carolina. 

Two graduates 
of Great Falls High 
School were recipients. 
Taylor McCurry will 
attend Coastal Carolina 
University, and Tanadje 
Price will attend 
Presbyterian College. 

Touchstone Energy is a nationwide 
alliance of independent, consumer-
owned co-ops. Fairfield Electric and other 
Touchstone Energy Cooperatives share 
the values of commitment to community, 
integrity, accountability and innovation.

Taylor McCurry

Chadley Clayborne

Regan Grant

Tanadje Price
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